

December Board Report from Principal Ryan Kellinghaus

- 55% of our Seniors are now college and/or career ready! Up from 45.8%
- As of Dec 7th, the PBIS committee pulled data on office referrals...
 - o 413 for the 2014/2015 year as of 12/7/14
 - o 359 for the 2015/2016 year as of 12/7/15
 - o 237 for the 2016/2017 year as of 12/7/16
- Our draft CSIP has been published on our school website and Facebook. Certified staff analyzed data to inform our CSIP and they were surveyed in November with the following prompt and results...

"We have done a great deal of work to analyze data and develop goals and next steps for our CSIP so we can continue to improve. However, it's important to remember that we are distinguished. We have and are doing what works. I would like your feedback about the strategies, practices and policies that you believe have had the greatest impact on our achievement and distinguished performance within the last year. Please write three things we need to keep doing because they work. Consider the list of strategies that CSIP groups discussed this past Monday (11/7), including any specific interventions, strategies, policies and practices in place over the last year."

- 1. What is the most important thing we need to keep doing...
- 2. What is the second most important thing we need to keep doing...
- 3. What is the third most important thing we need to keep doing...

The most common responses listed in order of most important...

- 1. Intervention Classes/RTI
- 2. 10 in 10 Assessments
- 3. Classroom Instruction (targeted, standards based, individualized)
- 4. Celebration/Positive Reinforcement (PBIS)/Reward Students
- 5. High Level of Behavioral Expectations
- 6. EOP/Friday School
- 7. PLC's
- 8. Culture of Excellence/High Expectations
- 9. Grading Policy
- 10. Recognizing and Appreciating Teachers